
SABIN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION MARCH 9, 2015 MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting commenced at 7:03 p.m. on March 9, 2015 in 2nd floor Conf. Room of Whole Foods 
 
Board Member Attendees 
 
Clay Veka 
Diane Benson  
Rachel Lee 
Cara J. Frey 
Michelle Ganow-Jones 
Dave Paumier 
Erin Brasell 
Lauren Gross 
Paul Hustedt-Krasnove 
 
Approval of February Meeting Minutes 
 
Michelle moved to approve February Minutes. Rachel seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   
 
Treasurer's Report 
 
Clay reviewed the February 2015 Treasurer’s Report 
 
Bee-Friendly budget 
 
Sabin bee-friendly garden project will be recipient of bag credit for Whole Foods from April 18 – 
July 12.  Pollinator event is combining with Earth Day on April 18.  Our partner has been Tim 
Wessel from Portland Urban Bee Keepers.  
 
Dave motioned to give Portland Urban Bee Keepers 50% of our proceeds from the Whole Foods 
bag credit up to a maximum of $200.  Paul seconded the motion.  Motion approved.    
 
General Meeting Planning 
 
General theme being proposed is emergency preparedness.  Components could be: 
 

• Raffling off emergency preparedness kit 
• Red Cross representative 
• Map Your Neighborhood representative 
• Team captains for street 
• Q&A specific to Sabin residents 

 
Agenda 
 
6:00 – 6:30: social time 
6:30 – 7:00: elections/nominations 
7:00 – 8:00: presentation 
 



Nominations/Elections 
 
Recommendations for new Board Members encouraged. 
 
Clean-Up 
 
May 30, 2015 from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm 
 
Suggested $20 per car-load donation; minimum $50 donation for truck-loads; not tax deductible; 
cash or check made out to NECN. 
 
Ask Whole Foods for breakfast and lunch; Cara will buy one or the other if we cannot get 
donations.    
 
Yard Sale 
 
Scheduled for July 18, 2015 
 
Movies in the Park 
 
SCA is not participating but we will advertise it. 
 
Green Streets Project 
 
Crosswalk was dropped.  Clay is looking into the reason.  Irvington Community Association is 
most likely going to provide funding for the crossing if needed.   
 
Planting of bioswales is happening in Mid-March. 
 
New NECN reps 
 
Diane has resigned; we need a replacement. The commitment entails attending one board meeting 
per month and serving on a committee.  
 
Pick Up Your Poop (PUP) 
 
Shifting of culture regarding how the public uses the Sabin field. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm 


